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TUNG FENG

 

OFFICERS


President

Rico Fung

         

Hon. Secretary                       
Bonnie Yeung


Hon. Treasurer                         
Gilbert Fung 


DIRECTORS 


Club Administration       

PP Andy Wong


Fellowship               

Rtn Kevin Leung


International Service 

Rtn Christopher Wang


Membership

PP William Wong


Membership Chair

PP Eddy Wong


Service Projects 
Rtn Vagman Wai


Service Projects Chair 
PP Stacy Ho


Youth Service 
Rtn Benson Ng


Public Image Chair 
PP Nancy Yee


Foundation Chair

PP David Li 


PP Council Rep.      

George Leung


Youth Protection Officer

PP Stacy Ho


PPE Officer

IPP Bernard Lee


DEI Officer

Rtn Sharon Lam


EX-OFFICIO  

IPP Bernard Lee       

        

CLUB ADVISORS          


PDG YK Cheng

DGE Norman Lee

PP Andrew Chen 

PP Tim Lui 

PP Henry Chan 

PP Hubert Chan

PP George Leung

PP David Li

PP Rudy Law

PP Leo Yu

Rtn Freddy Wu

Today: Christmas Luncheon / Speaker : Rtn Tony Loy


Last Meeting - 7 December 2022 - Annual General Meeting


Members attended were:


President Rico Fung

PDG Y.K. Cheng

PP Henry Chan

PP Laurence Chan

PP Paul Chan

PP Andrew Chen

PP Gilbert Fung

PP Rudy Law


PP Andy Wong

PP Jonathan Lamport

PP George Leung

PP Tim Lui

PP William Wong

PP Eddy Wong

PP Nancy Yee

IPP Bernard Lee


Rtn Charles Bien

Rtn Mofiz Chan

Rtn Sharon Lam

Rtn Kevin Leung

Rtn Freddy Wu

Rtn Bonnie Yeung


Visiting Rotarian:


PDG Y.K Cheng chaired the AGM.  PP George 
Leung proposed adoption of the agenda and PP 
Tim Lui seconded.


President Rico summarised our activities for our first half of this Rotary 
year and thanked all directors, chairs and advisors.


Audited statements had been passed to members prior to the AGM.  
PP Gilbert Fung gave a brief report on finance on Rotary Year 
2020-2021.  We are in a financially healthy situation.


Guest of Rtn Mofiz Chan,  

PP Victor Lo of Rotary Club of Kowloon East 
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President Rico Fung was elected as 
President for one more year.  Rtn Bonnie 
Yeung will be President Elect for 2023-2024.


Directors for 2023-2024 will be as follows:


• Rtn Bonnie Yeung - Honorary Secretary

• PP Gilbert Fung - Honorary Treasurer

• Rtn Vagman Wai - Club Administration

• PP Leo Yu - Membership

• Rtn Eric Poon - Community Service

• PP William Wong - International Service

• IPP Bernard Lee - Youth Service

• Rtn Sharon Lam - Fellowship


Since the number of Board vacancies equalled the number of 
candidates, no voting was necessary.  Chair positions will be 
announced at a later date.  The candidates were elected en bloc.


Our auditors, S.C.To & Co., had been re-appointed for another 
year, proposed by PP Gilbert Fung and seconded by PP Henry 
Chan, and this was accepted by all.


President Rico spoke.  He would 
continue to support DG Norman 
and to lead our club.  The Incom-
ing Board will work together in the 
upcoming ‘big year’, so the story of 
HKIE will continue.  We will also recruit new members, connect 
with our daughter clubs, and visit other clubs in Hong Kong.


2023-24 President Elect Bonnie Yeung then spoke.


The red box amount was HK$2,650.  There being no AOB, the 
AGM was closed 1:53pm


Good afternoon PDG YK, PP George, past presidents, fellow Rotari-
ans and guests, 


First of all, I would like to thank the Club for the honour for selecting 
me as the President Elect for the Rotary year 2023-24. As I stand here 
before you today, I am indeed honoured to be given the opportunity to 
serve in this capacity. And you have my sincere assurance that I will 
be dedicated to the cause of Rotary in this role, the same way I have 
demonstrated my commitment over the past 2 years since I was in-
ducted into the club in January 2021. 


I want to thank President Rico and all board members and chairs for 
the excellent help and advise that you have given me in helping me as 

Club Secretary this year. It is definitely a learning process for me and a rewarding journey. 


I have only been a member of RCHKIE for 22 months and I recognise that this is not much 
compared to the membership of other members of the club. I have enjoyed the fellowship, 

Annual General Meeting 2022

Incoming Speech by 2023-2024 President Elect Bonnie Yeung
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the community service, and the public speaking skills that it gave me, with some mistakes 
made sometimes! My sincere apology! 


It was through Simon Ng, my sponsor, that I became a Rotarian. I joined for the opportunity 
to continue community services, for fellowship and for networking. 


It is with great pride and my sincere gratitude that I have your support 
and confidence in my leadership to carry out my vision as your Presi-
dent Elect. 


Thank you for your support, and Thank you for your confidence! 


I want to conclude by taking a quote from a Past President :

 

Vision without action is only a dream, action without vision is only 
passing time. Vision with action however, can change the world.


Let’s Imagine Rotary!!! Thank you very much!


The Junioract program is at its second year with our 
District. This year’s board members, like last year’s, 
were nominated and selected by teachers from Primary 
5 and Primary 6.  The first board meeting was held on 
12 December, 2022.


New Board members introduced themselves, followed 
by video sharing of past board members. Teacher advi-
sor Christie Kwok also shared public image activities 
promoting the program from last year.


“Living hand in hand carnival” will be planned after the 
Easter holidays this year.  Students will come up with more icebreaker games, fun activities, 
and finally magic show and musical performance hopefully in person.  RCHKIE will help 
identify potential service targets where children of similar age groups who are in need will be 
able to benefit from this event of positive energy.


Vice Principal Jimmy Kwok hoped this will become a signature project of the Junioract pro-
gram in the school.


Time: 6:00PM-10:00PM


Venue: Bel-Air Peak Wing Clubhouse, Bel-Air on the Peak, 68 
Bel-Air Peak Avenue, Island South, Hong Kong. 


Parking: Free Parking


Fee: HK$550 per head


Family & friends are welcome


Come join and celebrate!


Incoming Speech by 2024-2025 President Elect Bonnie Yeung

First Board Meeting, Junioract Club of CCC Kei Wan Primary School (Aldrich Bay)

Upcoming Christmas Dinner - 29 December, 2022 (Thursday)
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Happy Birthday to our Splendid December Birthday Members 
  

2nd - PP Desmond Cheung, 8th - Rtn Bonnie Yeung,  12th - PP Hubert Chan, 
16th - Rtn Benson Ng, 18th - Rtn Andrew Lai, 20th - PP Henry Chan,

26th - PP Leo Yu


Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong

Meeting Venue   : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

Meeting Schedules : Every 1st and 3rd Wednesday at 12:30 pm

Website             : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/


IPP Bernard Lee created a short presentation, “Rotary 
through the eyes of Animation” ,which was first shared to the 
new board members of the Junioract Club of CCC Kei Wan 
(Aldrich Bay).


Disney animations as well as more classic cartoons and 
comics had long since focused on good virtues, which had 
been well represented by Rotary’s 4 way test.


Rotary’s focus on Diversity, Equity and Inclusion this year 
had also been vividly painted by the day to day lives of well 
known comics, such as Peanuts and Doraemon.


It was an enjoyable 
boat trip, where we had 
good food and fellow-
ship over the scenic 
waters of Hong Kong 
and at Cheung Chau.


DG Norman Lee and his District Management Commit-
tee held their 6th meeting at Regal Hong Kong Hotel 
on 13 December, 2022. 
IPP Bernard Lee was 
invited by DG Norman 
as guest pianist to ac-
company all on Imagine 
Rotary and Christmas 
singing.

Rotary through the eyes of Animation

Boat Fellowship - 4 December 2022

An evening at District Management Committee (DMC) Meeting

http://hkie.rotary3450.org/

